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(Approved)
Call to Order

Senator Kalter called the meeting to order.
From Mike Gizzi: IBHE Faculty Appointment Email
Senator Kalter: Let me ask you, Dr. Dietz, because I know that Janet has to leave at 5:00.

President Dietz: I am going to have to leave at 4:45.

Senator Kalter: I am wondering if, I was going to go in order this time for a change, but I am wondering if we ought to go to the IBHE faculty appointment email first to talk about that because there was a question about what your sort of take on that all was. So what this is, Mike Gizzi or it might have been Diane Dean, had emailed us that the IBHE FAC was talking about how the governor has appointed as the one faculty member that is supposed to be on IBHE, an individual who is only an adjunct faculty member, a person named Bambenek. So there is concern within the Faculty Advisory Committee of IBHE and Diane Dean just sent me something that said they are wanting to get faculty Senates to protest this and to send those protests to the governor, Beth Purvis and Tom Cross. One of the things that has to happen for him to actually be appointed is the Senate has to confirm that appointment and my understanding is that hasn’t happened yet. So the question is what is your advice and what Jonathan has been able to find out.

President Dietz: I saw him briefly this afternoon, Jonathan, before I went to see the governor and he has not been able to track down the rationale behind all of this. I understand the sense of being concerned about this. Let me talk with Tom Cross a little bit more. He and Purvis both have a pretty good in with the governor. They were both in on the meeting today with Beth Purvis, the Secretary of Education, and Tom Cross, the Chair of IBHE, together, and myself. Let me make a couple of calls. I am reluctant to put out anything that is going to be viewed as we’re not grateful, confrontational. I am very reluctant to say we are having a protest about this. A letter of concern, that’s a different kind of deal.  But let me do a little more sleuthing on this. I realize that we only have one more Senate meeting.
Senator Kalter: That is one of my concerns because with only one more Senate meeting, we don’t have a lot of, I don’t really always think it is advisable to do Senses of the Senate with a rush, in a sort of a rush. On the other hand, I am sympathetic to the concern. But I also wonder if this kind of concern, you know, politically speaking, what is the most effective thing to do? Is the most effective thing to send a bunch of letters of protest from the faculty Senates or is it better to work back channels and try to get it blocked.
President Dietz: Right now, I work back channels. This is another thing I can bring up Wednesday with the presidents. The other statement will not appease the concern about this but for the first time that I know of any way, which is only five years, so there may be a much longer history of this, but Jack Thomas, the President of Western, was also just appointed to IBHE. To me it is the first time that we have really had a voice at that level around that table. That’s not representing the faculty, but a leader of a university. So let me do a little more sleuthing. I would hope that nothing formal really comes out maybe at this next meeting. There are ways to express that and the minutes can express that. That gives me enough concern to levy that, at the right time. But I wouldn’t do it right now. We have just had a win within a few days. Let’s not send a dual message here. Thanks a lot, the future’s bright and then you screwed this up.

Senator Kalter:  Does anybody else want to weigh in on it?

Senator Powers: I think that if we are going to do anything, the back channels are going to be the best way to get the appointment stopped, just because I don’t think a letter is going to stop anything.
Senator Kalter: So even if it were in February, you think it would better to work the back channels. Sometimes when you take things way too public when it hasn’t been all that public on their end, you end up getting a backlash against the fact that you sort of embarrassed them in some way.  Nerida, you’re also…
Senator Ellerton: I agree with what has been said that it is better to predict what you are saying and then just go the back channels.  Definitely.
Senator Kalter: And actually I am relieved to get the email from Diane Dean because that indicates… What I had said to Mike and her was if we did a Sense of the Senate we could publicize it through the Council of Illinois University Senates. The fact that the IBHE FAC is already doing that means that we can sit back and receive that message rather than being the senders of that message, which I think is helpful. Okay, anybody else?  Great.  Let’s go back into order.

Oral Communication:
From Doris Houston, URC Chair: ACE Meeting Attendance in Washington, D.C.

Senator Kalter: The first thing is an oral communication from Doris Houston. She sent an email. She and Sam Catanzaro are in Washington, D.C. today representing ISU at the ACE meeting with the Undersecretary of Education, Ted Mitchell, and other senior officials and the meeting is about insights, recommendations and best practices related to faculty diversity and inclusion. She asks could we put her on the agenda for the May Senate meeting so that she and Sam can give a little report on that. 
Senator Crowley:  That’s fine.

Senator Powers:  Great.

Senator Kalter: I would suggest maybe we put it under communications since it is hard to do a presentation at the one that has the elections. Maybe we can have the meeting, it would be administrator remarks, there are no committee reports obviously, and then the advisory items and then the communications.
President Dietz: I might also mention that this Friday, the report from the Campus Climate Assessment is going to be sent out and there are a few stingers in there, but at least we know where things are going. It is an assessment at a point in time and so to me the only way we know how to improve is to find out where our weaknesses are. This may be another signal though, with the agenda item in talking about this, to inform where do we go from here. That is really what I wanted that climate assessment to do is to say, here are some concerns and that’s great and we will look at that and make an assessment whether or not we have the same ones. But this kind of report and others will be involved in planning the road map for the future on that. So I think the two will be good.
Senator Kalter: So in other words, that will be in your administrator remarks and then we will look at the issues.
Provost Krejci: And I think you probably saw Sam’s report too because they were just finishing up and they were talking about the themes and the recommendations that ACE has regarding this topic. So I think it is really timely and we are really fortunate because I don’t know how many universities were invited, but I think that there were 30 or so universities invited to sit in on this round table. So it’s really nice that we have that representation on that. We have kind of the first notice of what they are talking about.
Senator Kalter: Great, so we will put that on the agenda.

Distributed Communications:

Internal Committee Task Lists 
Senator Kalter: The next one is internal committee task lists. You have got the five committees’ task lists and basically anything you see on there that says approved is automatically going to get removed over the summer. The question here is do you see anything else that might need changing. We can go task list by task list. Academic Affairs, anything there?
Senator Daddario: At the very bottom of page two that item that is listed as Monday/Wednesday class periods. I don’t know how you want to move forward with that, but that topic sort of merged with the more pressing issue of scheduling. So I think the Registrar’s Office isn’t thinking about it in terms of Monday/Wednesday class periods anymore. I think from the Registrar’s point of view, this issue has been resolved. The issue of scheduling, so that starting in the fall or maybe it has already happened, there is going to be renewed, multiple exclamation points written at the end of the email that goes out to everybody. It is Scheduling saying follow the rules now. That is where is it was left, so you might want to think about how to reintroduce the substantive part of this conversation.
Senator Kalter: How to turn this from the subject of Monday/Wednesday classes to the overall what does our class schedule look like? Would either changing the title or simply adding a title above that help? The other thing we could do is take this off since in the sense it is complete and put something else on in its place.
Senator Daddario: I think this topic is complete because it’s been around, the survey went out, there was a conversation about it and in one sense it has been resolved. I think some aspect of it should come back, but I am not sure what.

Senator Johnson: Could the faculty report on how it went starting in the fall semester?

Senator Daddario: That’s a good idea. It would be very nice to hear if something changed, if scheduling was easier for everybody. That way we will see if it mattered.

Senator Kalter:  That’s a good idea.

Senator Ellerton: I think it is possible to include either within that or something extra like exam schedules, because some crazy things have happened with that.

Senator Daddario: That’s related, and that was part of, although not discussed in detail, part of the whole scheduling issue. That’s a good idea. So maybe we should take it off as Monday/Wednesday class periods but have it be a specific Rosenthal report about…

Senator Kalter: About classroom space and exam scheduling and stuff like that?
Ms. James: Would you send me something so that I can change that?
Senator Daddario: Yes.

Senator Lonbom: I just have a question. What is the protocol? I am looking at the external committees like Library Committee, Honors Council, Reinstatement Committee. Is that up to the committee to invite these groups to or to request a report for the year? How does that work?

Senator Kalter: Interesting question and it doesn’t always work.

Senator Lonbom: Yeah, I know. I remember six years ago when I was on Senate, Dr. Pereira came to Senate and gave a report on the Honors. I am not asking that they all do that, but how does that work with the committees? I am not clear on that.

Senator Daddario: It would be nice to have a written report sent.

Senator Kalter: In some cases, we get them automatically like with the UCC. They usually send up a report automatically. Sometimes what has happened is you get a particularly active committee chair or secretary who figures out what the best process is and gets the thing in place to sort of cycle. Other times, it is just left up to whoever is chairing the committee to do it or not do it. So there are different things that have happened. Exec can recommend that something specific happen. This is the one that has never been kind of cleaned up in that sense. It gets the most reports, but it doesn’t have really any processes by which to get those. Whereas, Faculty Affairs Committee we kind of have in there that the report should come in at this time and it’s a yearly report. Now that breaks down sometimes depending on what’s going on on an external committee. The other one that comes automatically is the Academic Plan, which we also have to put on our agenda for May. That one goes through automatically, but some of these like CGE, Honors Council, Library, Reinstatement, we probably haven’t heard from them for years. Literally.
Provost Krejci: Where is that list just so that I am clear?

Senator Kalter: In that task list that looks like this, starting sort of on the end of the first page.

Provost Krejci: I see; I’ve got it.

Senator Kalter: These are the external committees that report through Academic Affairs.

Provost Krejci: I was just thinking because some of these have sort of, they do a report, like Honors does a report every year. I don’t know if that would be helpful to have them think, but they already have a starting point with some of these things that they could use. That doesn’t necessarily, I mean it’s posted on the Provost’s website. It’s public, but I don’t know if they could use that.

Senator Daddario: That would be helpful. Who is the imagined audience?

Provost Krejci: Academic Affairs. Every division, every college, every academic unit does an annual report of here are the goals, here is what they did, here is what they are going to do next year. It is not the council, per se, but for the divisions. It may be helpful as a starting point.

Senator Daddario: Yeah, I think as long as the imagined audience reading it is the same, that it is appropriate language for a general audience, it could work.
Provost Krejci: That’s a good question. I think so, Will, but we can look at it and say and I think it may be different in terms of what they do, but we have already got something.

Senator Daddario: Yeah, if it is just sent in, that would be really helpful.

President Dietz: I just have one cosmetic suggestion on page 5 under the Minors Policy. I know this group is very forward thinking, but it has an approval date of 3/23/26. We should probably change that to 16.

Senator Kalter: That is highly cosmetic! Because we don’t know whether it’s going to be actually implemented on time.

President Dietz: Right.

Senator Kalter: Here is what I would kind of suggest maybe is that we task the next committee chair for Academic Affairs with figuring out how these reports should get to them.

How about Administrative Affairs and Budget? Anything there? I was going to ask Mark Hoelscher a question about this one, but since he is not here, we will just let it go. In other words, they have the deans and chairs eval instruments on their task lists and I was hoping that Cynthia would not have to spend a large part of the summer Xeroxing all of that because it is huge, so I was going to ask him if we could now take part of that off, but maybe not yet. So we will probably leave that there for now. Maybe we can send them around as an email or something like that.

Provost Krejci: It would be nice if they were all the same.

Senator Kalter: It would be. The College of Applied Science and Technology uses IDEA I think for that as well as their teaching evals and that might be nice to use an instrument that actually has some validity to it.
Senator Daddario: You have to pay for that.

Senator Kalter:  Oh, do you?

Senator Daddario:  You also need an advanced degree in rocket science.

Senator Kalter: Okay, I am not going to get one of those anytime soon. Faculty Affairs, anything on that task list? It will be nice to see Intellectual Property being taken off that one.

Senator Powers: I have a question. Why doesn’t the Athletics Council report go to the students?

Senator Kalter: I am not sure. I think maybe Cynthia would know the history of that, but apparently they report both to SGA and to FAC.

Senator Powers: I don’t know if SGA has ever received a report.

Senator Kalter: Well, we do. This is one of the ones we often receive from Larry. Do you know why that was originally?

Ms. James: I don’t why it was Faculty Affairs or SGA. I am not sure which one makes sense.

Senator Powers: Yeah, either Academic Affairs or even Planning and Finance.

Senator Kalter: Yeah, actually, because Planning and Finance is supposed to be in charge of the long term stuff and Administrative Affairs and Budget does the short term stuff. So it is scattered through three committees, which makes no sense and nobody ever asks for it. That would be a change in the Blue Book though. We would have to rearrange how those reports come. It is a really good point. Why this committee? My guess is that you are asking in part because this is the committee with only two students.
Senator Powers: Yes.

Senator Kalter: My understanding is they are supposed to send it to SGA. Whether they do or not, I don’t know. 

Senator Powers: I will talk to Kyle. They might…

Senator Johnson: I don’t think they are just not sending it.

Senator Kalter: The good thing there though is that there are students on the Athletics Council, so it is not as if students are not in on those conversations. It is just at this level.  Planning and Finance is just a one pager. And then Rules Committee. 

Senator Crowley: I think the first thing that goes is the Milner, right, Cynthia? I just want to compliment you. This is amazing that you keep track of all this. It is just amazing.

Ms. James: Milner will come off automatically since it has been approved.

Senator Crowley: So that will be gone and CAST will be gone. The Blue Book additions are staying. Can we delete 2010? We didn’t do anything with the Blue Book additions.
Ms. James: Is that about the elected secretary and the chair? Is that what you are looking at? No, no one has ever done anything with that.

Senator Crowley: Should we worry about this dear Chairperson Kalter?

Senator Kalter: A little bit because this is actually not the only thing that we have sent to Rules that is sort of tweaking and cleaning up the Blue Book. A couple years ago, we noticed that Faculty Affairs, because they only have four faculty and two students often doesn’t sort of…they make a quorum, but you can’t do anything at those meetings at all. So we had all decided let’s take one member from the enormous Planning and Finance Committee and put it on the Faculty Affairs Committee. That went to Rules, but it never got done. So there are a bunch of these little things about cleaning up the Blue Book in various ways or making sure that when we pass one policy that it gets incorporated into the Blue Book or whatever. And as you have noticed all year, you have what most people would say are more important things to do. The one thing we could do with stuff like that is put it on a Consent Agenda and clear it out. If we want to pull someone off of Planning and Finance to Faculty Affairs, let’s put it up there as a proposal, leave it up for two weeks and if nobody objects. We could even put it in front of the Senate as a whole as sort of an information item or whatever, but this was all going on I think during times when people were saying the Executive Committee is doing too much. They are not supposed to be doing the business of the Senate, so if you have something coming from the Executive Committee, it is often seen as you didn’t put it through a real committee or whatever.
Senator Crowley: Is that clear for you my dear Cynthia?

Ms. James: About changing…

Senator Crowley: This Blue Book addition pending.

Ms. James: I think that addresses the senate chair and the elected secretary, but as far as the Faculty Affairs Committee, that’s probably not on their list. But if you want to add that, I will.
Senator Crowley: Yes and then I will add that the Student Complex Board disestablishment, I will happily tell you that you can remove pending from there. Is that accurate those of you who sit on that?

Senator Kalter: Doesn’t it have to go through the Senate?

Ms. James:  It would be a Blue Book change, so it would have to go through the Senate.

Senator Crowley: From what I gather, it is still kept. It is kept and the Student Government is going to continue, those of you who can address this. Michelle Paul came for a meeting and supposedly she is finding a representative from Student Government and actually keeping that committee going as planned.

Senator Kalter: Oh. Okay.

Senator Crowley: We actually didn’t disestablish it. 

Senator Kalter: That means that the Faculty Caucus may have to do something in August because I think we took it off the list or else we just didn’t see a list. I am trying to remember which because we thought it was on its way out.

Senator Crowley: Well we kind of pulled it back from the dead because we thought that students really need to be on this and she was rather very adamant as well. Really she welcomed and she expressed her distress that she really didn’t have the cooperation she wanted from students and she was seeking it really seriously. So that is not gone at all and Michelle Paul really wants to keep the Student Center Complex Board going.

Senator Kalter: Especially in a year when we are about to renovate it. I am trying to think how we can put this on our radar screen for August prominently to make sure that students and faculty get seated on that.

Senator Powers: Students, I will just let Zach Schaab, who is the vice president, who appoints all students to committees.

Senator Kalter: We will forward it for like an August meeting to seat people. I will go back through the external committee volunteers and see if we actually asked for it and just didn’t seat it. I may be misremembering.

Senator Crowley: My sense is that Michelle Paul was going to work with Student Government.

Senator Powers: We were contacted first semester and gave her a couple names and referred them back, which is usually how it happens.
Senator Crowley: There just needs to be a much nicer system going on to make some flow of communication more direct, more healthy, rather just kind of letting it stop. So she welcomes students is the big point.

Provost Krejci: This was a task last year to disestablish?

Senator Crowley: No, it was a proposal.

Senator Kalter: It came up in early spring this semester I think where she notified us that it was inactive, so we sent it to Rules to disestablish it thinking that is what she wanted, but apparently not. Apparently, what she wanted was to reactivate it.

Senator Crowley: She was expressing her great distress that it wasn’t really active.

Senator Kalter: Yes, so let’s both SGA and Faculty Caucus work in August to make sure, or even sooner than August, to make sure that people are seated on that one. Anything else on the Rules Committee task list?

Senator Crowley: The Constitution page. I never knew a thing about this.

Ms. James: The Civil Service Handbook and the Constitution page. I don’t know if you want that to stay on your task list.

Senator Crowley: I don’t know what those things are, Susan.

Senator Kalter: What’s that?

Senator Crowley: The Constitution page and the Civil Service Handbook.

Senator Kalter: This is on page two?  This is old. What happened a while ago when Farzaneh Fazel was sitting on Exec, which would have been at least two or three years ago and it looks like it was 2012, so four years ago, we noticed that the ISU Constitution mentions a Civil Service Handbook within it, but then we could not find where the Civil Service Handbook actually resided. It turned out, I think she talked to Tammy Carlson, because she was Rules Committee Chair at the time. They had sort of dismantled it as a printed handbook and essentially it is the policies I think that are on our website, but I never got real clarity about exactly whether those are the handbook reconfigured or if it is something else. And then it kind of again fell into pending status. I guess they got to a certain point and nobody ever picked that back up again. It is kind of worrisome that we have a Constitution that refers to it, but we don’t know where it is and I think it had to do with writing the Shared Governance Policy to protect people if they participated in shared governance and they want to speak out about something. That is my recollection. I may be wrong about that, but I think that is what it was and then we got worried. If their handbook is mentioned here, but we don’t actually have it, then how do people know what their rights are? 
President Dietz: You can have a handbook without having a written handbook. That kind of thing is getting more passé because of the expense.

Senator Kalter: It may be as simple as putting a link in the Constitution to show you where to go. I don’t know whether that can be taken off or stay on.

Provost Krejci: Do you know if there was any communication because the dates here say that they talked in 2014 and were waiting. There was no communication this year. It says no other word 2014-15.
Senator Kalter: My guess, given how busy Tammy has been and how sort of…There is a lot of stuff going on in HR because of the computer systems change and the exempt/nonexempt change and because of the new FSLA change. My guess is that this is the last thing on…

Provost Krejci: My guess is who knows if there was even any communication since then.

Senator Kalter: And of course on Rules, it was not at the top of their list because we had college bylaws and AFEGC and all of that.

Provost Krejci: But it may be just as you said, Susan, it was transferred to the policy page on the Civil Service and that is all that…

Senator Kalter: The other thing that we can do is take it off and I can make a note to talk to Amanda, the new head of the Civil Service Council, and ask her to look at it. That might be the simplest thing to do, just to say hey Civil Service Council, we identified this as a problem. It mostly concerns you, so you might want to work this out with HR to make sure that you know what that refers to. If people want to take it off.

Senator Crowley: I think it should be resolved. My sense is let’s just put a nice clean decision on it and then let it be gone.
Senator Kalter: So then what we can do is we can add narrative to this that Chairperson Kalter is referring the resolution of this issue to the Civil Service Council and then it would get removed. That would get recorded and that would get removed. Does that sound good? Anything else?
Senator Crowley: Consensual Relations Policy? It says pending. That is something I don’t know. Where were we on that?

Senator Kalter: That was one of the ones you didn’t get to this year. It still needs getting to. It is on the review cycle. 
Senator Crowley: Is it really something we should be worrying about or not?

Ms. James: It came through in 2012.

Senator Kalter: It is a Senate policy. The Senate essentially helped write it. So like anything else on the review cycle…
Senator Crowley: It is our purview? It’s our jurisdiction. And Academic Senate Bylaws, they are pending.

Senator Kalter: Hopefully, that will be next year.

Senator Crowley: And then Creation. Where are we on that? The Creation of Policies? Is that not done?

Senator Kalter: The last thing that happened is that the Senate asked the Civil Service Council and the AP Council to come back with a recommendation for rewording and all of that kind of stuff and again they have been swamped with all kinds of things, turnover in AT, etc. I think also what many of us felt about this was what Dr. Dietz said to me in one of our first meetings. You can write a policy that is one sentence long or it can be five pages long, but if the president doesn’t honor it, then it doesn’t matter…So what we have tried to do is make sure that all of the policies that need to go through Senate do and we are much more than halfway through that list. I looked at it the other day and that is going to be one meeting next year for this group. There is not much left for the next sort of cycles. I don’t know that we need to continue with that one, but right now where it is is in AP/Civil Service Council hands. I think also was sort of the question of whether they should become official governance bodies or not. Right now, they are not official governance bodies. So I had suggested to Nikki Brauer have you ever thought about a staff Senate or the other model would be like with the SGA and the Faculty Caucus. Those are internal committees of the Senate that do much of their own stuff autonomously. It doesn’t have to go through the Senate, but some things do, like the Student Code. The Student Constitution does not. So that is another model is instead of having a separate staff Senate, as some universities do, you can have a model where you make them into governance bodies, but they only send stuff through the Senate when it relates to a larger community. 
President Dietz: I think you’ve described it well. I will add that I meet with the heads of the AP Council and Civil Service Council separately. Well, meet with them together but separately from my meetings with Susan as a part of this group. There was an impetus as you all remember this year to want to have representation in this group. Personalities have changed. The leadership of both of those and they are still trying to learn what their roles are, but they did bring up this representation within this group. We talked about that and right now I would say they want to represent their groups well, but I would say there is less of an impetus to want to be a formalized member of this group, if for no other reason than time on their part, yet another meeting kind of thing. But they are still wanting to represent their groups. That kind of feeds into this a little bit, but I think it’s in their ballpark now to work on this.
Senator Kalter: I do think the thing that really was the impetus to this on our end was when Dr. Flanagan was not giving us any policies and was sort of changing things, like the Alcohol Policy without going through the Senate even though it had been a Senate policy. I think on our end what we are doing and what I have been trying to do is to make the Senate’s review cycle more autonomous so that we don’t have to wait on the president’s office. And the president’s office has that deburdened from themselves to have to find the stuff on the review cycle. So by the time we are done, we will have a template of just the Senate policies and when they were last reviewed and then five years from then, they get reviewed again and stuff like that, so that we won’t ever, no matter who is in that office, we won’t have to wait on the president’s office. Now the one thing that that does not account for is if a president just decides to change a policy without the Creation of Policies Policy.

Ms. James: I think it’s important to leave it on because you never know how the cycle is going to be changed depending on who is in a certain position. So it is kind of important that we do get a flow of policies.

Senator Kalter: Right. I wonder though whether that will happen just because of this being on the task list or if that is more of a responsibility for sort of the Senate Office and the Senate Chair and secretary to make sure that that happens.

Ms. James: Well, that might change, so maybe if this policy is in place, we can get it to the right people. It doesn’t seem like the policy was ever really finished.

Senator Crowley: Kind of like you can get it on the to do list as well, Cynthia.

Ms. James: Yeah.

Senator Crowley: The other thing is Tom Crumpler came to us and he got our proposed revisions, so it isn’t just like it didn’t end in October. The exchange ended like they got their revisions and even I communicated with them through January, so should that be reflected here?
Ms. James: That should be reflected.

Senator Crowley: Do you want me to tell you about it. I will, dear. You and I can talk about it.

Provost Krejci: Who will call us dear next year?

Senator Kalter: I know.

Senator Crowley: I know. It is a little odd, isn’t it, but that is democracy, dear Provost Krejci.  That’s democracy, you know?

Provost Krejci: I kind of like that. It always sounds so nice.

Senator Kalter: If only we could run an at large all faculty election because my college has a vacancy, College of Business still has a vacancy and we could have Paula run for that, but alas.

Provost Krejci: Maybe we should put it in the Creation of Policies Policy.

Senator Kalter: Anything else on the Rules Committee task list?

Academic Senate Calendar for 2016-17

Senator Kalter: The next thing we are going to is just the Academic Senate Calendar. The only thing that I saw is that Labor Day is on September 5th so since students have Monday/Wednesday or Tuesday/Thursday classes or Monday/Wednesday/Friday classes, I would suggest that we change that Exec meeting to the 7th. Does that seem right? Wednesday the 7th. 

Senator Powers: Our SGA meetings are on Wednesdays.

Senator Kalter: Is that right after this meeting?

Senator Powers: It would be close.

Senator Kalter: Got it, so then on that Tuesday? 

Senator Powers: Tuesday would probably work better.

Senator Kalter: So the 6th of September. We got a nice little reprieve from Labor Day shenanigans for like two years where we didn’t have to do that because it was on a different week from the Exec meeting, but now we went back to that.
Senator Powers: I have one question. Why is Tuesday, January 17th bolded and underlined?

Ms. James: It was the first Tuesday. It wasn’t a Monday.

Senator Kalter: So MLK is on the 16th next year?

Ms. James: I believe so. I think that was on my calendar.

Senator Johnson: That’s good for next year. Then winter break is just going to go…We usually come back…

Senator Kalter: So do we have like a five week break?

Senator Crowley: That’s not uncommon though, Susan, to have a January 17 start. It really isn’t…

Senator Kalter: I wish it were less uncommon.

Senator Johnson: This year, we started earlier.

Senator Crowley: Yeah, we did.

Provost Krejci: But the years I’ve been here, it seems like we started like January 8. I am trying to figure out if we started later.

Senator Powers: It says we come back for one week and then we start finals.

Senator Kalter: It looks like the Academic Senate Calendar is pretty good.
04.15.16.01 From Leanna Bordner/Athletics Council/Forwarded by Senator Crowley, Chairperson of Rules Committee: Committee on Governance and Commitment to Rules Compliance Revisions
Senator Kalter: We have got Leanna Bordner. I think this is just getting distributed to the Rules Committee for next year.

Senator Crowley: It is basically very simple and a nice easy thing and it just has to do with complying with NCAA. There is no big debate and no big worry about it at all.

Senator Kalter: Great. We will put that on the task list for Rules for next year. We have already talked about the IBHE issue, so right now, all we have to do before we talk about the Presidential and Vice Presidential Commentary is to approve the proposed agenda for the Senate.
Proposed Agenda for the Academic Senate on May 4, 2016: 

Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, May 4, 2016
7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order (Student Body President/Academic Senate Vice Chairperson)
Seating of New Senate (Student Body President/Academic Senate Vice Chairperson)
Roll Call (Student Body President/Academic Senate Vice Chairperson)
Election of Academic Senate Chairperson (PLEASE PRINT YOUR BALLOT)

Election of Academic Senate Secretary (PLEASE PRINT YOUR BALLOT)

Election of Executive Committee Faculty Members (PLEASE PRINT YOUR BALLOT)

Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Larry Dietz

· Provost Janet Krejci

· Vice President of Student Affairs Brent Paterson 

· Vice President of Finance and Planning Greg Alt
Advisory Item:

Academic Plan (Associate Provost)

Academic Senate Calendar for 2016-17
Communications:


 ACE Meeting Attendance in Washington, D.C. (Doris Houston, URC Chair)

Adjournment
Motion: By Senator Johnson, seconded by Senator Heylin, to approve the Senate Agenda.

Senator Kalter: I think Jim is going to be ready with the Academic Plan for that meeting, right Janet.

Provost Krejci: That’s I think the plan.

Senator Kalter: Bruce was like, I have got to get that in to them.

Provost Krejci: Bruce was here all weekend, so he is probably working on that.

Senator Daddario: That goes to the Academic Affairs Committee first? It is on our task list.
Senator Kalter: It does not. It never has and that is mainly because we actually just had our last meeting with the programs. After the Planning Committee does the program review, the administrative members of that committee and anybody else who wants to go goes to meet with each program that got reviewed and so we actually just finished that. The cycle starts, it depends on how much is being done that year. So this year it was really late because we had a lot to do and we can’t finalize the program review summaries until we have gotten feedback from the departments because sometimes they ask us to change certain things if there has been not really a clear understanding of something or if they want sort of more attention to one thing or another and we say that seems fine to us because the committee was also concerned about that. We just didn’t put it in the report or whatever. So that’s why Bruce was talking about it. He is just finalizing it now and we will have to meet our deadline to get it to Senate by next week and by the way, the Academic Plan, a couple hundred pages.

Provost Krejci: It depends on the year, but when I first came into the office, I started trying to read all of the back years. I thought it would be years to get it a sense because one year is just a snapshot as far as trying to get what did they say last year and then what did they… so that you could see the whole through and that is hard to do unless you read them all. We don’t have good documents that summarize the whole through like from your department here’s the summary. But they are very thorough and Bruce Stoffel. Do you all know Bruce Stoffel? He is just…and he works and works and works. He does so much work, so thorough, so complete. So you will have it. 
Senator Kalter: He is phenomenal.

Provost Krejci: I worry about him all the time. I am supposed to be here on weekends catching up, but he is not.
Senator Kalter: That’s funny because I knew that he worked weekends. I just didn’t know he worked every weekend, all weekend.

Provost Krejci: I was here. I think he left last night at 6:00. 

Senator Kalter: Anyway, we will put the Academic Plan on under advisory items underneath the Academic Senate Calendar and then we will put Doris Houston’s item under communications. We will add a communications line and then put that under communications. Is there anything else we should add?
The agenda, as amended, was unanimously approved.

Provost Krejci: Can I say one thing about enrollment before I leave so everybody knows? You know enrollment is really, this is the last week, the push that is really important. We are down a little bit and one of the messages that I just want every leadership group at this university to know is when you hear people speak in the committee that says it is cheaper to go out of state, we have done analysis after analysis and except in anecdotal cases and except for Missouri State, which is lower, but for Iowa or Iowa State or Missouri, it is not cheaper to go out of state. It is not and we have the data and the talking points, but help us spread that word please.
Senator Crowley: How much is down, Janet?

Provost Krejci: Let me broach that in terms of down. It is down 5% in enrollment deposits, but housing deposits are up and Preview is up by 9%. But that number of enrollment deposits is down 5% of 273. 273 is 273. We don’t know how that will translate because it is a game. We don’t know. We could get a thousand deposits this week, but as we move forward, we are just trying to let the community know that is a myth and we don’t know if that is really influencing people’s decisions. We are in better shape than any other university in Illinois that we know, but it is possible that the State of Illinois’ darkness sometimes influences some of these things. So it is not accurate that it is cheaper to go out of state. Anecdotal cases will always prevail, but it is also sometimes cheaper for Missouri and Iowa to come here than it is, etc. Thank you for being patient on that one, but we had that meeting today.
Senator Ellerton: The other one that we have heard is we are going to go to Heartland or one of the colleges because that is cheaper and we will do a whole lot before we can transfer into ISU. So that is another one that is appropriate for some people, but I am worried that they are using it as a track to get in and get through more cheaply.

Provost Krejci: And it is more reasonable, obviously. So that is not a myth.

Senator Crowley: It is an old strategy.

Executive Session:

Motion: By Senator Powers, seconded by Senator Johnson, to move into Executive Session for reviewing the Presidential Commentary and the Vice Presidential Commentary. The motion was unanimously approved.
Presidential Commentary Review 
Vice Presidential Commentary Review (Senator Lonbom)

Adjournment
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